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CONDUITE DES RELATIONS EXTÉRIEURES

DIPLOMATIC MISSIONS IN WARSAW AND PRAGUE

I think I should make it clear in regard to the proposal that we should appoint 
Kirkwood as Minister to Warsaw and Macdonnell as Minister to Prague, that this 
arises out of the undesirability of retaining, indefinitely, missions in two such 
important countries under Chargés d’Affaires.15 That is a more important consider­
ation, I think than the particular persons involved. Both the Czech Government 
and the Polish Government are a little restive at our inability to appoint full heads 
of missions. If it is decided that, in principle, this should be done, then the question 
arises as to whom should be appointed. I thought that it would be more economical, 
simpler and more appropriate to promote the men on the spot, though I would like 
to emphasize that this does not mean any promotion for them in the grades of our 
Service. In other words, they retain exactly the same grade that they had before, 
and they would be required, if moved back to Ottawa, to do Departmental work in 
exactly the same way as other officers of their grade do. I think that it is useful to 
establish this principle, that senior officers of the Department can become heads of 
missions, and heads of missions can be moved back to the Department as heads of 
Division, something that we have not yet done.

As for Mr. Kirkwood, he is one of the most senior men in our Service, having 
joined it in 1928, and he is, I think, well qualified to be Minister to Poland. One 
advantage is that he is a bachelor, and Warsaw is not a comfortable place for a wife 
and family, in view of the difficulties of accommodation, etc. However, if it is felt 
that Mr. Kirkwood should not be promoted, we could attempt to secure someone 
else, and Mr. Kirkwood could be made available for another post, possibly as High 
Commissioner in Pakistan. In any event, I do not think it is necessary to have a 
Minister and a Counsellor in Warsaw.

As for Mr. Macdonnell in Prague, he has not been in the Service as long as Mr. 
Kirkwood, but is a very experienced Foreign Service Officer and one of our most 
intelligent. He has already done very good work indeed at Prague in establishing 
our Legation there, and would, I feel certain, be a successful Minister. However,
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